
DIVISION 
OF 

CULTURAL 
RESOURCES 

Alaska 
Regional Office 



Table of Contents 

I. Introduction to the Division of Cultural Resources 

II. An Overview of the Alaska Region's Cultural Resources 

Prehistoric Archeological Resources 
Ethnographic Resources 
Historic Resources 
Historic Architecture 
Museum Collections 

III. Branch of Archeology 

IV. Branch of Cultural Anthropology 

V. Branch of Curatorial Services 

VI. Branch of Historical Architecture 

VII. Branch of History 

VIM. Major Cultural Resources in Alaska's Parks 

IX. Quick Reference (names, extensions, and office locations 
of cultural resource personnel) 



Introduction to the 
Division of Cultural Resources 

The Alaska Region is one of the five "Super Regions" of the National Park Service. 
Therefore, the Division of Cultural Resources serves both the parks and the broader 
mission of the National Register Programs. In contrast to other regions, these two 
primary functions are carried out and integrated within the organizational framework 
of a single division and its component branches. Here, the "in-park" and "external" 
programs operate in a mutually supportive manner and give strength to one 
another. For instance, the Archeological Assistance Program's public education 
campaign on archeological looting helps to alleviate threats to archeological sites 
within the parks; similarly, in-park inventory and evaluation studies can result in 
new landmark documentation of direct value to the National Historic Landmark 
Program. Moreover, in a state where Federal land-owning agencies are frequently 
viewed with suspicion, the delivery of technical preservation assistance to local 
communities through the auspices of the National Register Programs can enhance 
the overall public image of the National Park Service among Alaskans. 

At present, the Division consists of five branches: the Branch of Archeology, the 
Branch of Curatorial Services, the Branch of Historical Architecture, and the Branch 
of History. Each branch is headed by a senior cultural professional for the discipline 
represented by the branch. In fiscal year 1992, the newest branch, the Branch of 
Cultural Anthropology, was added to serve the ethnographic programs of the 
National Park Service. Funding provided by the Alaska Region Science Initiative 
made the creation of this new branch possible, and the science initiative has been 
used to place Cultural Resource Management Specialists in the parks. Thus far. 
Cultural Resource Management Specialist positions have been filled for Klondike 
Gold Rush, Northwest Areas, Katmai/Aniakchak, Sitka, and Wrangell-St. Elias. We 
hope to see more such positions going to the parks in the near future, but we do 
not expect their presence to reduce the need for a strong core of in-depth 
professional expertise resident within the Regional Office. Based on the experience 
of other regions the workload taken on by the Cultural Resource Management 
Specialists will be balanced by their park-based advocacy for additional work to be 
carried out by the Regional Office. Consequently, the growth of Cultural programs 
in the parks will not necessarily result in a reduced staff at the regional level; 
instead, it will result in better resource management and programs that are more 
sensitive to park needs. 


